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ST. ALOYSIUS MISSION STATEMENT  

We, as a Christian Community, Inspired by the Holy Spirit, 

Strive to live our Baptismal Promises by using our time, talent 

and treasure to reach out to others as Jesus did. 
 

PAROCHIAL ADMINISTRATOR 

FR. JEAN-PIERRE COUTURIER 
 

ASSISTANT 

FR. DONBOSCO MAWDSLEY, SMA 
 

EUCHARISTIC CELEBRATIONS 

SUNDAYS 9:30AM at STE. LOUISE-DE-MARILLAC CHURCH 

(corner Honoré-Beaugrand & Ste. Claire) 
 

SECRETARIES 

JOANNE TROTTIER 

CYNTHIA MARIE PAGINADO 

 
CONFESSIONS BY APPOINTMENT 

BAPTISMS CONTACT OFFICE FOR INFO 

WEDDINGS CONTACT OFFICE MINIMALLY SIX MONTHS BEFORE MARRIAGE 

 

 

 
SOCIAL COMMITTEE  

EMMA LISI 

JOYCE MONTANARO 

JOANNE TROTTIER 

   

 

 

 

THE LADIES OF ST. ANNE  

ROSEMARY KELAHEAR  

   

ALCOHOLICS  ANONYMOUS 

SUNDAYS - 8:00PM 

ST. BRENDAN’S HALL 

(5740 15th Ave., corner Rosemont) 

Cancelled until further notice 

H.O.P.E. COMMITTEE  

EMMA LISI 

JOYCE MONTANARO  

JOANNE TROTTIER  

TONY SECONDO 

MANON LEGAULT 

 

 

ST. ALOYSIUS COMMUNICATIONS 

CYNTHIA MARIE PAGINADO  

   

ALCOHOLICS  ANONYMOUS 

Blue Mondays:  MONDAYS - 8:00PM 

ST. ALOYSIUS PARISH CENTRE 

(8402 de Marseille St., Montreal) 

Cancelled until further notice 

WARDENS  

MICHELE NARAYANAN 

CHLOE-LYNN RUSSO  

CYNTHIA HANSEN 

JAMES PIERRE GUIMOND 

ALEX BELLISARIO-GIGLIO 

JACQUES BEAULIEU 

   

ALMAGE 50+ CENTRE  

JOHN HENRY  

  

DIGITAL MISSION COMMITTEE 

JACQUES BEAULIEU (CHAIR) 

CYNTHIA HANSEN 

TONY SECONDO 

FR. JEAN-PIERRE COUTURIER  

 

 

mailto:parish@saintaloysius.ca
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MASS INTENTIONS 
 

 
For This Week: Intentions are for:  Requested by: 
Sunday, February 28 THE DECEASED MEMBERS OF  
   THE SULLIVAN FAMILY 
 and THE HEALING OF 
   MR. GIUSEPPE MARINO Lynn Valenta 
 
For Next Week: 
Sunday, March 7 MR. JEAN-MARIE TREMBLAY Cynthia Hansen 
 and SIMON KELAHEAR Rosemary Kelahear  
  
 

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS for this week go out to:            CELEBRATING AN ANNIVERSARY: 
Jeremy Letang (1),     No anniversaries listed. 
Angelina Lockhart, Celia Coirazza (4), 
Mitchell Lee (5) 
           

  

SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 

 The Transfiguration  

The Coming of Elijah 
Mark 9:2-10 

 

 

Reflection: 

• Following Jesus up the mountain for Peter, James and John was a following in love which would be part of 

their lives in the future. Going up the mountain had its tough moments for the apostles, but the view at the 

top was worthwhile: the glory of Jesus and the invitation of God. This is the same for us in our 

discipleship. 

• Prayer, too, can often feel like a long, arduous mountain walk. We can wonder sometime, is it worth it, and 

we don’t always have the stamina. But if we give quality time to it, we discover that it is always worthwhile, 

and can come out of it in same sense of wonder, awe, and closeness to the Lord. 

 

Prayer: 

Jesus, you needed this deep experience of transfiguration to strengthen you before your Passion. 

Life is hard, so help me to believe that like you I too am ‘the beloved of God’ as Saint Paul says (Rom 

1:7). This will steady me in times of trial. 

The divine is hidden within each of us. Sometimes my goodness shines out, and sometimes it is 

hidden. But everyone I meet, at home, on the streets, at work, in the hospital and the supermarket,  

is a daughter or son of God. Lord, help me in this Lenten season to see that everyone is a divine 

mystery in motion. Amen. 

 

Source 
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ST. ALOYSIUS’ NEWS 
 
CHURCH REMAINS CLOSED, 
GATHERINGS FOR MASS 
SUSPENDED UNTIL FURTHER 
NOTICE 
Since the latest provincial ministerial 
order announced last month, the 
Archdiocese of Montreal has advised 
all Montreal parishes, missions, and 
religious communities  that they may 
open for Mass with a maximum of 10 
participants, in addition to the 
necessary liturgical and technical 
facilitators. 
 
Consequently, Archbishop Christian 
Lépine has entrusted the decision to 
reopen at the local level to parish 
communities themselves, i.e. to 
reopen immediately, or wait for an 
additional increase in numbers of 
participants, given the varied 
resources at their disposal.  
 
For the time being, St. Aloysius 
Parish will remain closed until the 
situation improves and time comes 
when more people will be permitted to 
attend. We thank everyone for their 
patience and understanding. 
 
In the meantime, we remind you that 
live-streaming of Sunday Mass 
continues to be available, as 
mentioned below. 
 
 
 
DIGITAL MISSION COMMITTEE  
MASS ONLINE  
A reminder that our Eucharistic 
celebrations are broadcast live 9:30 
a.m. Sundays, from Ste-Louise-de-
Marillac Church. 
You may follow Mass online via public 
livestream on the parish Facebook 
page here: 
St. Aloysius Facebook page 
 

 
 
THANK YOU 
A very special thank you to  
Fr. Joseph P. Sullivan for 
celebrating Mass at St. Aloysius 
Parish this month, and to Digital 
Committee chair, Jacques Beaulieu, 
whose ongoing efforts continue to 
make live-streaming of Sunday 
Masses possible during the current 
suspension of public Masses. 
 
 
 
SHARE LENT – SHARE LOVE 
ANNUAL LENT CAMPAIGN 
Development and Peace – Caritas 
Canada (D&P), in support of partners 
in the Global South, launched its 54th 
annual Share Lent Campaign nation-
wide on Ash Wednesday, February 
17, 2021. This year’s Share Love, 
Share Lent theme is inspired by 
Pope Francis’s encyclical, Fratelli 
Tutti and its call “for a love that 
transcends… geography and 
distance” and “allows us to 
acknowledge, appreciate and love 
each person.” 
This year, join D&P for an interactive 
journey through the season of Lent 
with their solidarity calendar. Each 
week, they will explore a different 
facet of Development and Peace 
through activities that include 
moments of prayer, action and 
fundraising. They will also host 
several virtual events, where you’ll 
get to meet some of our partners, 
members and staff.  
DISCOVER THE CALENDAR 
 
Want to help? Find out more about 
how you can donate to the campaign 
through the parish, in this week’s 
announcement by the H.O.P.E. 
Committee. 
 
 

 
 
H.O.P.E. COMMITTEE: 
COLLECTIONS DURING LENT 
As the nationwide Share Lent - 
Share Love D&P campaign was 
launched Feb. 17, Archbishop 
Christian Lépine, in his Lenten 
message, encouraged Montreal 
parishes, missions, religious 
communities and faithful to 
participate. 
During this season of Lent, the 
H.O.P.E. Committee will be donating 
all money collected during the Lenten 
period to D&P. Their mission is to 
“support partners and their programs 
in the Global South, driven by the 
need to create greater social justice 
in the world by addressing the root 
causes of poverty and injustice.”  
We thank you in advance for your 
continued support and generosity. 
 
When mailing in your donation, 
please indicate that it is for “H.O.P.E. 
(Development and Peace)”. 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
WOMEN’S VIRTUAL RETREAT 
FROM VILLA SAINT-MARTIN 
Facilitated by Sr. Pat O’Neill, SNJM 
St. Patrick’s Day Mass celebrated by 
Fr. Kevin Kelly, SJ. 
Join us next month, Wednesday, 
March 17, for special St. Patrick’s 
Day retreat under the theme: From 
Love You Came and to Love You 
Shall Return. 
Contact Helen Pellerin at: 
hrayrow@hotmail.com  
Time: 9:30 a.m. - 12 p.m. via the 
platform, Zoom. 
Suggested donation: 15$,  
Please confirm before March 14. 
 
_____________________________ 
Have a safe and blessed Lenten 
week everyone, thank you for your 
stewardship, and stay healthy and 
well! ☺ 

https://www.facebook.com/saintaloysiusparish/
https://www.devp.org/en/campaign/sharelove
https://www.devp.org/en/campaign/sharelove
https://www.devp.org/en/donate/sharelent
https://www.devp.org/en/lentcalendar-2021
mailto:hrayrow@hotmail.com


Please support our sponsors and say that you saw their ad in our bulletin. 

WHITE & SONS FUNERAL HOME 

Robert White 

Tel.: 450-834-4222 

www.complexewhiteetfils.com 

• Louis-H.-Lafontaine Blvd., Montreal 

• Sherbrooke St. E., Pointe-aux-Trembles 

• Manning Ave., Verdun 

• Pierrefonds Blvd., Pierrefond 

• Maple St., Chateauguay 

• Metcalfe St., Rawdon 

If you are nosy, or just plain bored. 

Keen on history or on facts of yore, 

physics, theology, dog parks or 

genealogy, all composed bilingually. 

You just might fancy 

JacquesBeaulieu.ca 

A site by a ‘so-so’ singer, 

and a fellow parishioner. ☺ 

Welcome and enjoy! 

Buying… 

Hidden treasures, antiques 
small furniture, knick knacks 

collectibles, costume jewellery 
military objects, etc. 

THOMAS BRAHAM 

Tel: 514-620-2010 

COMPLEXE FUNÉRAIRE DES 
TREMBLES / 

HAWTHORN-DALE CEMETARY 
15005 Sherbrooke Est 

Montreal, QC  H1A 3X1 
Tel: 514-498-7682 

Fax: 514-498-7909 

FLEURISTE POUR VOUS 

Tel: 514-351-2400 

ANJOU FLEURISTE 

Tel: 514-351-3400 

8730 de Grosbois Street 

Montreal, QC  H1K 2G7 

CONSULTATION ET 

RÉPARATION 

INFORMATIQUE 

David Cardinal 

P.O. 61533 

Montreal, QC  H1L 6J0 

Tel: 514-647-1426 

qgdupc@hotmail.com 

CLIFFORD UNDERWOOD 

HYDRAULIQUE LTÉE. 

Helen Underwood 

8445 Lafrenaie Street 

Montreal, QC  H1P 2B3 

Tel: 514-325-5210 

Toll Free: 1-800-363-5438 

Fax: 514-325-1043 

RESTAURANT BOUF VIT 

Full course meals and 

Take-out counter 

11 a.m. to 9 p.m 
7655 Roi-René/Chateauneuf Blvd. 

Anjou, QC  H1K 3G9 

Tel: 514-352-8076 

VITRERIE ALFONSO 

5095 Henri-Bourassa East 

Montreal-North, QC  H1G  2S4 

Tel: 514-323-3680 

Fax: 514-323-3681 

vitreriealfonso@hotmail.com 

TD CANADA TRUST 

7920 Sherbrooke Blvd. East 

Montreal, QC  H1L 1A5 

Tel: 514-351-0420 

Fax: 514-351-3120 

RESTAURANT  

LE CUPIDON D’OR 

6830 Hochelaga 

Montreal, QC  H1N 1Y4 

Tel: 514-256-5308 

ALLAN URQUHART 

Handy Man  

General residential 

indoor and outdoor work 

Cell: 514-267-1336 

Tel: 514-352-1336 

New businesses are welcome to 

advertise with us anytime during the 

year. Please contact our  

office at 514-351-3281. 

New businesses are welcome to 

advertise with us anytime during 

the year. Please contact our 

office at 514-351-3281. 

New businesses are welcome to 

advertise with us anytime during 

the year. Please contact our 

office at 514-351-3281. 

To our sponsors: By your advertising, you make this bulletin possible. Thank you! 

http://www.complexewhiteetfils.com/
http://canardscanins.ca/roots/
mailto:qgdupc@hotmail.com
mailto:vitreriealfonso@hotmail.com

